## Town of Goshen Select Board meeting Minutes of Meeting August 12, 2019

Present: Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, Peta Brennan, Howard Caron, Mark Caron, Priscilla. Caron, Alicea Bursey, Don Bailey, Chris Moen, Jan Parmalee, Lydia Hawkes, Dennis Giannotti, Ronald Kempton, Bea Jillette, Sandy Sonnichsen, David Driscoll, Chief Andersen, Kevin Bevilacqua, David Cindy Rouillard

- The meeting came to order at 6:35 pm
- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Don Bailey stated Joel and Kevin are doing a great job taken care of the roads. Don explained a culvert on Rand Pond that needs to be replaced. Kevin stated he is working on replaceing culverts this week and will try to get to his soon.

Howard Caron stated he owns a house that his son Mark Caron is living in with his family. There is a right away to that goes through the property. There are people (not the owner) that are going up and down the right away and making a lot of noise. Cindy stated the police are checking with the owner to see if she gave anyone permission to use the property. Cindy will follow up with Officer Batista and update Mr. Caron.

There was a discussion on the Class VI Rd off from Brook Rd in regards to the bridge that is out. There are no plans to fix the bridge. Kevin stated it could be fixed for a fire lane. Bob stated the fire department has not mentioned anything about fixing it.

• Bob made a motion for the selectmen to continue with the resolution including litigation if necessary, for the illegal tree cutting at North Cemetery. Bruce 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. The Board voted unanimously to move forward for the approval for the Legal Counsel to pursue a resolution to this matter.

Bob stated the Cemetery Trustees can move forward with the cleanup. What needs to be done first is to take photos with date stamps and document as the pictures are taking. Removal of the stumps and brush can be cleaned up. Bea Jillette will take the pictures and Jan Paramlee will do the documenting.

Ronald Kempton stated he has 2 flag poles to be installed at the cemetery. Chairmen of the Cemetery Trustees Chris Moen stated he doesn't want the flag poles installed until the issues with North Cemetery settled.

- Discussion on Gunnison Lake (Goshen Ocean) in regards to parking. Bob stated the Select Board are researching parking stickers for vehicles to park at Gunnison. The tickets for residents would be free and there would be a fee for non-residents. Chief Andersen said there were problems with drugs, dogs, fires, and the rope swing. The Select Board will do more research before implanting any stickers and continue to pursue other options.
- Sandy Sonnichsen updated the Select Board on the progress of the grange. The foundation is complete. She stated they are looking for volunteers to help clean out the downstairs and demolish the kitchen. If anyone is interested to help please see Gary Dennis.
- Alicea Bursey stated the Zoning Board is moving forward with the problems receiving high speed internet. One of the problems is the lines have not been upgraded. A draft letter will be written addressing the lines. Bruce suggested the letter be sent to town council. Alecia agreed.
- The Land Trust Standards and Practices was adopted by the Selectmen.

Bruce made a motion to adjourned the meeting Bob 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion at 7:45.